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hingram447@c2kni.net

Tel:02866348598                                       www.stmaryspsmullymesker.com

Newsletter  – December 2021
School Closings: Autumn Term 

The school will close on Wednesday 22nd December at 12.00 noon for the Christmas Break and will re-open on Thursday 6th January 2022 for the Spring Term.
Christmas 21
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Many thanks to our Year 5 and 6 children who made this lovely Christmas Display for our Foyer, helped out with letters from Year 1,2 and 3. All letters to Santa have now been posted and are on their way to the North Pole.

Christmas Celebrations
As you are all aware Covid-19 is still very much with us here in the community. So this year our Christmas celebrations will have to be online as was the case last year. However, we will still be celebrating Christmas here in the school. All classes will be doing something festive, a poem, a song, getting dressed up etc. We will then record their piece and put in on the school web-site for everyone to see. We will let you know closer to the time. Please be advised these will be put on the school website and password protected so that only our parents can view them. Should you wish to show them to your families , grannies, grandas, aunties friends etc that is wonderful. You may do so through our school website. Please do not share on other social media platforms as it is only the school who holds permission from parents to share this with others and not anyone else. Thanks.
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Christmas Dinner is on Thursday 9th December, children can wear Christmas jumpers on this occasion also.
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Christmas Jumper Day will take place on Friday 10th December. All children should wear Christmas jumper if they have one, if not, something Christmassy will be lovely. A donation for St Vincent De Paul which is a local charity to help others in our own community would be much appreciated on this day. Thanks.
Anti-bullying
We are currently updating our Anti-bullying policy and would like to find out how you feel about bullying in the school. We will also be getting the views of our children. There is a questionnaire attached to this newsletter, if you could take a few minutes to fill it in that would really help us. Thanks.
Anti-bullying week

This year the theme of Anti-bullying week was One Kind Word. The children spent the week discussing how we use kind words to each other and how we can get on with each other. There are lots of lovely examples of the children’ s work on the school website.
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Look at all of these lovely kind words we use here in our school
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P.1 shook their odd socks in the air. We were celebrating that everyone is unique and special.
COVID-19

We would like to thank everyone for adhering to the COVID-19 guidelines when visiting the school and when dropping off and collecting children. Our system has worked well with very little contact being made and everyone working to maintain social distancing. It will particularly important that we all continue to follow all guidelines over the next few weeks in the lead up to Christmas, so thanks very much. 

All information related to COVID-19 is available on the school website.

Please do not send your child to school if:
· They have a temperature.

· A new continuous cough.

· They lose their sense of taste and smell.
If there is a confirmed case in your child’s class and thereafter your child shows any symptoms at all, you must get a PCR test, a lateral flow will not suffice. This is the only way we will keep infection rates down in the school.

We have sent home the most up to date information for parent and carers, this is also on the school website. Thanks.

Counselling Service
DENI have released funds to provide therapeutic services in primary schools for children who are experiencing difficulties. It may be that they are anxious, worried or just not themselves. We have engaged the services of a counsellor to come to the school every week to provide a listening ear in a safe space for those who need it.  Edie comes to the school on a Monday. This is completely confidential to you and your child. If you feel your child would benefit from this, please don’t hesitate to contact the school and it can be arranged. 
Outdoor classroom
We have just been awarded a grant of £9,000 to develop an outdoor classroom at the school. Fr Quinn has generously given us the use of the field at the back of the school to use for this. We intend to develop a wildlife area, a working area, picnic tables, paths, encourage bio-diversity with planting of fruit trees, hedgerows,  a wildflower garden etc. Also included will be an outdoor classroom and the polytunnel. It is an amazing opportunity to develop this space. We will need some help with the garden from parents or others who are interested in developing this space. We may need help with digging out paths and laying stones as well as planting and the upkeep of the garden. If anyone has any of these skills and can help us out, please don’t hesitate to let us know or if you or your family would like to sponsor a fruit tree or a raised bed for the garden ,we would be delighted. Many thanks
Seesaw:

All teachers are setting activities for children to complete on Seesaw each week so they are used to it. Please do make sure you are able to access Seesaw, if not please let us know. This is vitally important if your child has to self-isolate as teachers can communicate with you through this. Thanks.
Christmas Dinner

The dinner ladies will need to know numbers in advance for Christmas Dinner, please let us know if you wish your child to take Christmas Dinner.
My child/ren__________________________ will be taking Christmas  

Dinner on Thursday 9th December. I enclose £2.60 per child.

Signed:________________Parent/Guardian

Christmas Wishes

We would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your families a very Happy Christmas and a wonderful New Year.

“O Holy Night”
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Special Thanks to our Year 6 and Seven children who created this beautiful display of the Nativity. It is just beautiful.

